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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Benjamin Servin (562)263-6175 

 cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com 

Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 

 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
 Dan0043@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Betty Chavez – Jim Chavez’s Wife 

Captain Billy Moore (died alone) – Frank Faecke’s Friend 

 

 

Scott Schuster (covid-19 & pneumonia)     George Welsch (covid-19)         Jim Chavez              

   Pete Morales PGK (home after a month in the hospital with covid-19) 

Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica – (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

Kathy Foltz (cancer) – Mike Mercer’s Sister-in-Law 

Carlos Ortiz – Frank Faecke’s Friend from Cursillo 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Anuradha Tasildar (breast cancer surgery & chemotherapy) – Bill & Neomi Serb’s Friend 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Shelly Marks (breast cancer) –  

Family & Friends of John Oliver       Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife   

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Toni Cholewinski (recovering from blood clot surgery) 

Carol (recovering from surgery) – Bob Marsh’s Wife     Michael Magyar 

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 
 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

Brother Knights: 

 

 "For none of us lives to himself, and none of us dies to himself.  For if we live, we live to the 

Lord, and if we die, we die to the Lord" Romans 14:7 

 

 In the month of March, we sacrifice in love during Lent to make ourselves more holy and 

close to God.   We do this through acts of Prayer, Fasting and Almsgiving.  This should be a time 

where we delve into the treasures of scripture to discern what God is saying to us on how to follow 

him.  We can also model facets of our life on the many wonderful saints who have gone before us, 

showing an extreme love and devotion to our Savior.  May we all honor God with our best efforts to 

help each other and our brothers and sisters in need as we strive to live as Jesus did. 

 

 I'd like to thank all of our Knights who continued to faithfully serve the parish community in 

February.  Serving with the Knights is a bold demonstration to others of prayer, fasting and 

almsgiving.  We have many Knights serving each Friday at our drive through Fish Fry and Fish Fry 

ticket sales, which helps our community while we all abstain from meat.  I'd like to thank everyone 

who participates in the wonderful Consecration to St Joseph.  Thank you also to those who 

participated in the virtual Solidarity Walk against Human Trafficking.  Many thanks to the Knights 

and their families who help out at the HOPE food drive through and pass out food to our needy 

neighbors.  I'd also like to thank the Knights who help with each of the outdoor masses and helped 

for the transition back into the church.  I'm also thankful for our weekly Prayer Warriors who join us 

for weekly virtual rosaries and divine mercy chaplets.  "Where two or more are gathered in my 

name, there I am in their midst".  For all you do, thank you, my worthy Brother Knights. 

 

 We will still need help this month for our Fish Fry’s and ticket sales as our first week was 

very promising.  We are also continuing our consecration to St Joseph until the actual consecration 

occurs on March 19th.  Please join in at any time.  We will also be holding our Wheelchair, Coats for 

Kids and Special Needs drives, and we'll need your help at all masses to make this as successful as 

we did last time.  Finally, please remember to ask a friend or someone you admire from church to 

join the Knights.  We still need more dedicated Catholic men to serve our Mission. 

 

May God bless your families abundantly. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

February Meeting 

                        $80.00 

James Darensbourg 

 

 March Meeting = $90.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

 
 

 

   

An old Irish Tail 
 

  Long ago a tale was told in the Irish town of Dublin. A legend they say about a frog who 

was unhappy about the cold winters. A flock of geese just happened by and heard his tale of woe. 

“Fly with us they said, to a place with warmer weather.” Now the frog knew he couldn’t fly but his 

pride kept him from saying that, and he didn’t want the geese to leave without him so he said “I’m a 

very, very smart fellow and I’ll think of something.” Soon he came back with a reed. He had two of 

the geese each hold an end of the reed while he latched on in the middle with his mouth and off they 

flew. It wasn’t long before the frog looked down at the rolling green hills and beautiful glistening 

ponds of Ireland and wondered if he had made a mistake, but just about then someone on the ground 

yelled “would you look at that” and pointed up at the strange sight in the sky.” I wonder who the 

cleaver fellow was that thought of such a wonderful way to fly.” Now the frog knew he was about 

the smartest one around and hearing that really puffed him up and he tried to yell back. “Me it was 

Me that thought of this wonderful way to fly.” 

 

 Tis a sad tale I’m tellen, that was his undoing, the minute he opened his mouth to speak, he 

fell to the ground. 

 

 Since that sad day it has been told in the rolling hills of Dublin and around the glistening 

ponds that no one has ever chocked to death from swallowing his pride. 
MRD 

Just a little Irish humor 

 

Proverbs 16:18 

“Pride goes before destruction and a haughty spirit before a fall” 
NSS 

Happy Saint Patrick’s Day 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

                           

Brother Knights 
 

 We are still in the Corid-19 Pandemic.  Hope all are staying safe.   Mass dispensation is still 

in affect but restrictions have loosened and many masses are in the church at 250 people. Hope you 

can make it. The Church is open for prayer and week day masses and Saturday morning mass also.  
 

 March 5th.  ----- H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 7:30 am 

 March 6th.  ----- H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:00 am 

 March 11th ----- Officers Meeting / Virtual 

 March 17th ----- St. Patrick’s Day / Virtual Membership Meeting 

 March 19th ----- H.O.P.E.  Food Bagging 7:30 am 

 March 20th ----- H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:00 am 
  

Vivat Jesus  

Deputy Grand Knight 

Brian Cota 

  

        Rolly Arenz PGK    Bill Serb PGK    David Goloni    Louis Bloch    Rick Tkach GK 

          Frank Faecke     Dave Hallum      Mike Mercer     Dante Garcia     Kevin Connell 

        Jim Bowler     Horacio Castro     Jerome Costa     Jorge Rodriguez     Mark McEniry 

        Brian Cota     George Del Hierro     Alfonso Game     Kevin Alcaino     Jeff Giacomi 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 Our brother whose name was pulled for the “Good of the Order” drawing at our February 

meeting was James Darensbourg, who wasn’t present to claim $80.00.  The March drawing will be 

for $90.00, and winner must be present to win.  Be there! 

 

 Anybody want a Knight’s jacket or shirts?  Please check out our Bulletin advertisers on 

the back cover of our Council Newsletter.  ALBA Professional Embroidery is the place to get them. 

Call Luci Alba or drop by her store in Huntington Beach, right off Gothard St & Edinger Ave. 

 

 At this writing, 101 100 Brothers are now over 60 days delinquent in paying 2021 

Council dues.  Please get them paid ASAP.  If you are having financial difficulties currently, please 

contact me as we now have a fund to assist Brothers in need.  My phone number is in the front of this 

bulletin, or you can email me with your information. We are now accepting CREDIT CARDS for 

DUES payment, in the amount of $44.65, which includes the Council’s credit card fees. Please call 

Financial Secretary to make Dues payment. 

 

 We served 72 lbs. of fish, 60 lbs. of French fries, and 20 lbs. of coleslaw at our first fish fry 

on Feb. 19th at our first ever drive-thru Fish Fry.  I hope to see you all there these next weeks, either 

working behind the scenes or treating your family and friends to dinner. 

  

 Join us at the next Members Meeting on March 17th. We will have another great speaker 

(rumor has it that it will be Nurse Jennifer) beginning at 6:30 on ZOOM. 

James Abear 3/1 Deacon Del Davis 3/5 Derek P. Duronslet 3/21 

Ken Harper Jr. 3/21 Ray Richmond 3/22 Robert Oftana 3/26 

Jesus Mamansala 3/28 Brian Nguyen 3/29 Neil De Los Reyes 3/30 

 Dr. Quirino Diacajo 3/30 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 

 

 
  

  

 

1st CONSECRATION OF ST. JOSEPH – Program TBA 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

5th FISH FRY – Drive Thru 5:00 PM – 7:00 PM 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

8th CONSECRATION OF ST. JOSEPH – Program TBA 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30 PM 

11th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

12th FISH FRY – Drive Thru 5:00 PM – 7:00 PM 

13th FUNERAL SERVICE – Betty Chavez – Jim Chavez’s Wife NOON 

14th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS 

15th CONSECRATION OF ST. JOSEPH – Program TBA 

17th “ST. PATRICK’S DAY” 

17th MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

19th FEAST OF ST. JOSEPH – Program TBA 

19th FISH FRY – Drive Thru 5:00 PM – 7:00 PM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

25th CHAPTER MEETING [virtual] 7:30 PM 

26th FISH FRY – Drive Thru 5:00 PM – 7:00 PM 

28th “PALM SUNDAY” 
 

 

2nd “GOOD FRIDAY” 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

4th “EASTER SUNDAY” 

8th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

21st MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 



 

 

 

                                                                     “FIXERS” 
By 

Frank Faecke 
 

 Many reality shows are unreal and not worth watching. During this just past Black History 

month, including Valentine’s Day, my wife Julie found two amazing reality programs on BYU 

(Mormon Channel) called the “Fixers” and the life story of St. Josephine Bakhita. 
 

 The Fixers are three men and one woman. This reality series follows experienced contractors 

who travel the world “to accomplish life-changing and sustainable projects that affect entire 

communities for the better.” We found it worth watching. 
 

 On Wednesday, February 3, 2021, we saw the Fixers tackle a project for Ruby Dove in Pine 

Bluff, Arkansas. Ruby was widowed in 2000, left her schoolteacher job, and founded a community 

outreach program called TOPPS to keep black youth out of gangs and healed. She bought a 

dilapidated house for $5,000 in a crime-ridden area and converted it into a community center. Ruby’s 

grown son and daughter have helped her mentor 35 to 50 children at a time, tutoring them after 

school and building up their self-esteem. 98% of her students have graduated from high school and 

gone to college. Beautiful, intelligent, well-spoken young black individuals spoke into the camera 

telling stories of overcoming life without a father and their goals of succeeding in business, 

becoming a lawyer, etc. 
 

 The Fixers, with help from a large pool of young volunteers, did everything from roof and 

floor repair to complete restoration of the house and yard. The yard sported a new playground. The 

study room was lined with desks attached to the walls complete with new computers. The tiny 

kitchen was expanded to become a modern, completely furnished kitchen. Positive, beautifully 

designed signs were posted on walls. The transformation was simply amazing! Ruby and her staff 

and students were wide-eyed and teary as they stepped into their new center. Tears were in the eyes 

of the Fixers too. 
 

 On Wednesday, February 10, 2021, we watched the Fixers turn a former barbershop in total 

disrepair into the new headquarters of “Concerned Black Men of Los Angeles” in a low income, high 

crime area. CBMLA’S stated mission is “to unite African American men to support and empower 

youths and advocate for the betterment of our communities.” Donations for the project came from 

Good360. Corporate donations included laptops and a flat screen television to be used in their youth 

program. 
  

 At the Los Angeles project the Fixers had to deal with COVID-19 restrictions. After a 

couple of days, they had to work daily in two twelve hour shifts to complete the job in a week. The 

exhausting project provided a completely restructured building with a basketball court behind it. The 

two black gentlemen who founded CBMLA, were totally overwhelmed with their new headquarters! 

The Fixers took on one of their greatest challenges and helped transform life for all involved. 
 



 

  

 On Saturday, February 13, 2021, we viewed the second of two segments on EWTN 

describing the life of St. Josephine Bakhita, emancipated slave and nun (1869-1947.) As a child, she 

was kidnapped from her village in southern Sudan and sold into slavery. She was owned by different 

masters who brutalized her. Bakhita’s back was covered with scars from beatings. She finally found 

love in an Italian family who took her to Italy. Bakhita, whose name meant “Lucky,” didn’t want to 

return with that family to slavery in Sudan. An Italian court freed her from slavery. Her deep trust in 

God and her love for the outcast of society led to miracles through her prayers. She was baptized by 

her close priest friend and became a nun in the order of sisters who had protected her. Sister 

Josephine Bakhita lived to the age of seventy-eight, doing simple jobs such as cooking, sewing, and 

serving as doorkeeper. She deeply touched the lives of all who knew her. Bakhita died on February 

8, 1947 and was canonized in 2000, the first native saint of Sudan. 
 

 My heart pounded and my eyes wept for joy during all these shows. As I reflected on Black 

History, I became convinced that civil unrest and violence accomplish only more hatred and 

division. The genuine love lived by the Fixers and their benefactors and St. Bakhita is the solution to 

most of our problems. When love flows forth from us to our neighbors, an unstoppable wave of true 

and lasting peace permeates our hearts, our homes, and our world! May we all become Fixers. 
 

May God bless you all, 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

Brother Knights, 

 

Welcome to our new Supreme Knight Patrick Kelly, the Orders 14th Supreme Knight. After 20 years 

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson is retiring effective February 28, 2021. 

 

Joining the Knights of Columbus thru e-membership is free for the first year. To join visit 

kofc.org/joinus and enter code McGivney2020. Make sure they put in Council 8599 and St. Irenaeus 

Parish, and make sure check the box (Yes) to allow contact by the council. 

 

The next exemplification is scheduled for Saturday, March 27 at San Antonio de Padua in Anaheim 

Hills. Degree will also be live stream for more details call me. 

 

For my brother knights who are not 3rd Degree, you can attend the exemplification of Charity, Unity, 

and Fraternity on March 27, call me if you are interested. A good opportunity to complete your 

Knighthood Degree (3rd). 

 

Do you know that we have our own Facebook page, “Knights of Columbus 8599”? Check on “Like” 

and “Following”. Share the page with your friends. Help us promote our council. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Membership Director 

Membership8599@gmail.com  

rollya@verizon.net  

562-708-0258 

 

 

 

http://kofc.org/joinus
mailto:Membership8599@gmail.com
mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

 

TRIBUTE TO HECTOR RUBIO 
 

 Frank Faecke and I had the privilege of learning Christian Pro-Life action from the best. His 

name was Hector Rubio. Hector was one of the most devout Catholic men we had ever met. 

Consider this. Hector retired as a teacher at Banning High School. Instead of kicking back and 

enjoying his much deserved retirement, he spent the next twenty plus years in front of abortion 

facilities trying to help women keep their precious babies. He had a routine. After daily 6:30 AM 

mass, he would take his Rosary and what he called his” Album of Life” to the “abortion mill.” Then 

he’d pray the rosary and compassionately plead with the women to let him help them keep their 

babies. And it worked. I personally witnessed mothers bringing their babies back later and thanking 

Hector for his help. They even took photos of their babies with him. The photos of the saved babies 

made up his Album of Life. He used the Album to inspire other mothers to do the same. Hector and I 

because of health issues have retired, but Brother Frank has now inspired me to join with the Forty 

Days For Life Organization that are doing the same work that Hector so lovingly started. Forty Days 

also boasts of saving many precious unborn lives. Frank and I are unable to go to the abortion mills 

as we used to, but we can still offer daily Chaplets, Rosaries, and the most powerful and perfect 

Sacrifice of the Mass daily for ending the abortion scandal. Perhaps our council may consider 

supporting Forty Days during Lent. 

 

God Bless the Knights for their Pro-Life Support,  

Thanks, for this opportunity, 

Your Brothers 

Ray Richmond and Frank Faecke. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 

 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Ken Peterson PGK- kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Rolly Areaz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794 

 Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


